
１組 テストについて

We have six tests every year.
We have midterm tests in August and December.
We have final exams in October and February.
We have proficiency tests in November and March.
We have a P.E. test and technical arts test in 
October and February.
Ninth graders have tests every month.



１組 行事について

We have a sports day in May.
We have Souryusai, our culture festival, in October.
We have the Nagayama Olympics in December.
First year students have a ski trip in February.
Second year students go to Fuji TV in fall, and they 
learn about announcers.
Third year students have a school trip in 
September.
Students enjoy these events.



１組 授業について

We have classes for fifty minutes.
We have ten minutes between classes.
We study eleven subjects.
We are active in groups.
We practice Input Time in English classes.
We experiment in science classes.
We make slides about Ibaraki in Integrated Studies 
classes.
We study with tablets.



１組 給食について
Students on school lunch duty serve our school 
lunches.
We must start eating our school lunches before 
12:45.
Our menus are different every day, so school lunch 
is always delicious.
We do rock scissors paper to get seconds.
We eat our school lunches with music.
We eat our school lunches without talking because 
of Korona.
We sometimes eat desserts.



１組 部活について
Nagayama has 12 clubs.
We do so many activities after school.
We practice hard.
Mr. Ichikawa, a soccer coach, teaches 9 students soccer in the play ground.
Mr. Kawase and Mr. Hirayama, our basketball coaches, teach 26 students 
basketball in the gym.
Mr. Kurooka, a baseball coach, teaches 15 students baseball in the play 
ground.
Mr. Kitano, a kendo coach, teaches 2 students kendo in the martial arts room.
Ms. Hidaka, an art teacher, teaches 6 students art in the art room.
Ms. Hakoda, a music teacher, teaches 20 students music in the music room.
Mr. Motohashi and Mr. Ogawa, our tennis coaches, teach 25 students tennis 
in the tennis court.
Mr. Hikita and Ms. Tashiro, our table tennis coaches teach 23 students table 
tennis in the open space on the second and third floors.


